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scarce resources of our planet, and exploit the same resources to continue our

fights.

Mr. Chair,

My delegation notes that the ILC continues its efforts to explore the role of a State

official's immunity from foreign criminal jurisdictions.

The immunity of State officials from foreign jurisdiction is a crucial, long-standing

principle of State sovereignty and international diplomacy that must be respected.

However, there are some egregious criminal acts of international concern that

never fall within the legitimate activities of a public official and which, therefore,

should be excluded from any immunity. Furthermore, the absence of a clear

distinction between immunity for state officials in carrying out their duties and

legitimate legal concerns in the face of suspected criminal activity could confuse

immunity with impunity.

As this Committee and the International Law Commission has long been aware,

the challenge is to come to an understanding that takes into account all these

important aspects, striking a balance between the privileges that State official

should enjoy in carrying out their official duties and the accountability and

propriety that should be the marks of all public servants. Such challenges are

augmented by diverging sovereignty concerns, as well as the competing desires to

avoid not only impunity, but also politically motivated prosecutions.

My Delegation continues to hold that a viable way forward in the discussions on

this topic is to focus on the procedural issues that arise with immunity, inter alia

timing, invocation and waiver, all of which are important for an even-handed and

transparent handling of immunity issues while protecting just sovereignty

concerns. Indeed, proper consideration of this topic requires deliberation and

careful treatment of, and attention to. State practice concerning the claims of

immunity, as well as the mechanisms for communication, consultation,

cooperation, and international judicial assistance in situations where immunity

arises.



Mr. Chair,

The Holy See also welcomes that at its 70^^ session (2018), the International Law
Commission included the topic "Sea-level rise in relation to international law and
that the United Nations General Assembly followed this up by calling upon the
Commission to take into consideration the comments, concerns and observations
expressed by Governments during the debate in the Sixth Committee (UNGA
resolution 73/265 of 22 December 2018).

As is also the case for the Commission's and this Committee's consideration of


